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Big Sir FEBRUARY 2024 Remarks  

Hello Members, 
 
Welcome to the second month of the year, 
February 2024. 
 
February, is the month known for love, 
friendship, peace and happiness. We 
celebrate February by loving our God, 
spouse, family, friends, and neighbors. So, 
why not invite your retired family member, 
and or neighbor to our February meeting in 
hopes that your family member, and or 
friend joins our group. We have lots to offer 
for $20.00 annual membership. We have 
social get together, and golf outings.  
  
We are looking for volunteers to fill in for 
different BEC positions, as well as for the 
invocation, and lead us in our patriotic 
song.  
 
Our lunch will be Tuesday, February 13, 
2024, at Elkhorn CC., at 11:00 AM. 

Respectfully, 
Juan G. Ochoa, Big Sir 2024 

2024 ANNUAL DUES 

Annual Dues of $20 per member are 
due and may be paid at the next 

Meeting. If not attending,  
please mail a check to: 

Joe Stephens 
P.O. Box 114 

Clements, CA 95227 

February Speaker 
 

Bill Rutherford 
  
     The speaker for February will be our own 
Bill Rutherford to tell us about some 
experiences during his military service.  
     Bill graduated from Chico State in 1963 
and then went through Air Force OTS at 
Lackland Air Force Base near San Antonio, 
TX. On Commissioning he was assigned to 
Homestead AFB, south of Miami, FL. 
Homestead was a Strategic Air Command 
(SAC) base with a Tactical Air Command 
Fighter Wing (rotating to Vietnam) and an 
Air Defense Squadron watching Cuba. After 
three years at Homestead AFB, Bill was 
transferred to the 8th Air Force 
Headquarters in Westover, MA as part of 
the SAC Airborne Command Post 
supporting the Airborne General in the sky 
operation of SAC. 

ATTENTION… 

LUNCH  

has increased to $26! 



          

 

FEBRUARY 

Richard Hanner 

Ronald Russell 

Gary Greider 

Larry Lambert 

Hamburgers, YES  

back by popular demand,  

we will have 

Hamburgers & 
Fries 

February speakers… 

Keith Colgan & Rick Manies, Lodi Ham Radio Club 



 

Membership Report January 2024 

Membership in attendance:   36 

Guest in attendance:    0 

Percentage of active members in attendance 41% 

Total active members:    88   

Members Added:    0 
 Members Reinstated:     0 
Members Dropped    0 
Members Resigned    0 
 

Stephen Hellmer-Membership Chairman 

JANUARY FINANCIALS 

 

Starting Bank Balance  $3,453.35 

Income 

-0- 

Expenses 

Monthly Newsletter   $114.70 

Spring picnic reservation  $435.00 

SIR State quarterly assessment (88 x 2.50)

     $220.00 

Total Expenses   $769.70 

Ending Balance   $2683.65 

 
Joe Stephens 
SIR Branch #145 Treasurer 
twarrior1945@gmail.com     209 992-1020 

Activities 

February Dine-out 

February 22 

6:00pm 

Old Spaghetti Factory 

7727 Laguna Blvd, Elk Grove 

Coordinators: Debi & Mark Wahlman 

RSVP debwahlman@hotmail.com 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION FOR RETIRED MEN 
LODI BRANCH #145 
1729 Zinfandel Drive 
LODI, CA 95242 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

2024 OFFICERS 

     BIG SIR 
     Juan Ochoa                                     481-5825 
LITTLE SIR 

         Felix Moran  609-4084 
    SECRETARY 

 Anthony Moles 369-8182 
ASST. SECRETARY 
      
TREASURER 
 Joe Stephens                               992-1020  
ASST. TREASURER    
  
  

2024 Directors-at-Large 
John Coakley 914-9830 
Mike Lynn 224-6115 
Bill Rutherford 916-776-9222 
Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
 

Area State Representative Richard Provost 
 

2024 Committee Chairman 
ACTIVITIES  
 Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
ANECDOTALIST 
 Ron Russell 712-6200 
ATTENDANCE 
 Stephen Helmer                           242-4607 
AUDITOR 
 Replacement TBA 
BULLETIN EDITOR 
       Big Sir              

      
 
 

    BULLETIN PUBLISHER 
 Temple Gallagher               986-8367 

    CHAPLAIN 
      Howard Ferguson               712-1679 
GREETER 
   
RECOGNITION 
  
GOLF 
 Bill Rutherford              916-776-9222 
 Mike Lynn                           224-6115 
HISTORIAN 
 (open) 
MEMBERSHP RECORDS  
 Stephen Helmer                 242-4607 
NOMINATING 
       
PICNIC 
 
PHOTOGRAPHER 
 Paul Wright 480-235-6923 
PROGRAM 
 Felix Moran 609-4084 
 Tom Pratt 916-622-4791 

     PUBLICITY CHAIRMAN 
 Big SIR 
SARGENT AT ARMS 
 
SONG LEADER 
 Paul Reiner                        366-1811 
PHOTOGRAPHER 

 
    TRAVEL & TOURS 

 PAST BIG SIR  

Ruben Moser                       1988-1989 
Al Baerwald 1990 
Bill Owen 1991 
Al Cooper 1992 
Earl Klapstein 1993 
Dave Stennick 1994 
Gus Armendariz 1995 
Jerry Kirsten 1996 
Bob McCaffrey 1997 
Tom Bandelin 1998 
Frank Garcia 1999 
Bob Handel 2000 
John Korphage (18)             2000-2001 
Jack Jackson 2001 
Bill Dauer 2002 
Ron Westerterp 2003 
Dave Hinchman                   2004-2005 
Paul Reiner                                   2006 
Neal W. Welsh                             2007 
John Mendonca                            2008 
Bill Shankles                                 2009 
George Cameron                          2010 
Richard Baines                    2011-2012 
Al Furr                                          2013 
Chuck Bennett                     2014-2015 
Jack Johnson                                2016 
Bob Gorbet                                    2017 
Phil Schrock    2018 
Paul Wright 2019-2021 
Mark Walhman 2022-2023 
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